Greg Krystyniak, PE

Project Manager 

VDOT Culpeper District Office 

1601 Orange Rd. 

Culpeper, VA 22701

February 14, 2006

104 Todd Ave. • Charlottesville, va • 22903

Phone: 434.872.0505

Re: VDOT Project U000-104-V09 

Dear Mr. Krystyniak,

After an informal meeting with Jim Tolbert and after a meeting with the board of the Fry’s Spring Neighborhood Association, I have the following questions to which I would greatly appreciate a response.  I hope to share any information gathered with the neighborhood association in early March.

The questions follow:

· Why is the turn-around on Todd Ave. not closer to the end of Todd Ave.? The map dated January 27, 2005 shows the turn-around directly across from lot/house #90. Could the turn-around be shifted closer to the end of the street?  Could VDOT consider turf blocks as a more-sightly option for part of the length of the turn-around?

· The plans show a paved rectangle on City property area across Todd Ave. from 2202 JPA Extended.  Are these parking spaces? If so, how many and why?  Is there any agreement made with David Hughes, owner of 2202 JPA Ext., regarding this paved area?  Wouldn’t the simple addition of a curb provide on-street parking there? 

· Who owns and maintains the land between Todd Ave., the Mortell property (marked 003 on 1/27/05 map) on Todd Ave. and Norfolk Southern’s property?

· In your plans, who owns and who maintains the trapezoid-shaped area immediately surrounding the turn-around?

· Could Todd Ave. be closed off at a greater distance from the bridge, enabling a gentle incline toward the bridge (eliminating need for a switchback ADA ramp?) and the reconfiguration of parking for David Hughes’ property (2202 JPA)? Why or why not?

· May I please see all diagrams and documentation demonstrating that a right-turn-only option on Todd Ave. is not feasible?

· Regarding the last sentence in follow-up item number 1 in your response to Jim Tolbert (1/25/06), are either of the following two ideas possible? 

1. Jump the utility from the median South of the bridge to the West side of the bridge crossing then on that side.

2. Run utitilities underground from the median South of the bridge and across the bridge.

· We are a neighborhood of walkers and cyclists; would you please include a yield to pedestrian crosswalk on the South side of the bridge and as close to the bridge as considered safe? The painted pedestrian crosswalk would hopefully be a natural traffic calming measure.

Thank you for your time and attention to this project which is significant to our neighborhood. I hope that continued dialogue will produce an outcome acceptable to this neighborhood.

Sincerely,

Adrienne A. Dent 

104 Todd Ave. • Charlottesville, va • 22903

Phone: 434.872.0505

